
January 2022 
New Year and Last Year on Deputation 

Lord willing, this is our last year on deputation! Thanks to God answering your continued 

prayers, we ended 2021 with 55% support and we are praying to be finished with deputation 

before the summer is over. 

We hope you had a wonderful Christmas with your family and a Happy New Year. We spent 

time with almost all of our families, which was a blessing as this may be our last Christmas 

with them for a while. It was fascinating to see everything through the eyes of Sofia, and it was 

a reminder that just like life is new and fresh when viewed through your child's eyes, the 

wonder of the gospel is always new and fresh if you are constantly seeing it through the eyes of 

a new believer. 

 

We also had the blessing of speaking in several churches and 

a Christian school this month. We are thankful that even in the midst of a busy season, with 

programs and outreaches and family events, churches still take the time to focus on the 

importance of the gospel. It was also exciting to have the opening to personally share the 

gospel with people on our travels. 

2021 ended with The Summit, a conference at 

Vision Baptist Church. As part of the Vision 

Baptist Mission's Latin American team, we 

enjoyed spending time connecting with young 

people, and we had a small part in creating 

the display for our team, which was fun. The 

Summit is designed to expose people who are 

considering missions to all the resources and 

information they may needed as the pray 

about how to move forward, and it was a wonderful time of focusing on how 

vital the gospel mission is.  

The theme for the Summit was "The Time is Now," and that rings true. The time for global missions IS now. The harvest is 

ripe. Jesus Himself has said it. What is there for us to do except to enter the field and 

reap? We are honored to be co-laborers with you in this work. May God greatly bless 

each of you in 2022 as you harvest. 
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